
RCW 10.73.160  Court fees and costs. (Effective until January 1, 
2023.)  (1) The court of appeals, supreme court, and superior courts 
may require an adult offender convicted of an offense to pay appellate 
costs.

(2) Appellate costs are limited to expenses specifically incurred 
by the state in prosecuting or defending an appeal or collateral 
attack from a criminal conviction. Appellate costs shall not include 
expenditures to maintain and operate government agencies that must be 
made irrespective of specific violations of the law. Expenses incurred 
for producing a verbatim report of proceedings and clerk's papers may 
be included in costs the court may require a convicted defendant to 
pay.

(3) Costs, including recoupment of fees for court-appointed 
counsel, shall be requested in accordance with the procedures 
contained in Title 14 of the rules of appellate procedure and in Title 
9 of the rules for appeal of decisions of courts of limited 
jurisdiction. An award of costs shall become part of the trial court 
judgment and sentence.

(4) A defendant who has been sentenced to pay costs and who is 
not in contumacious default in the payment may at any time after 
release from total confinement petition the court that sentenced the 
defendant or juvenile offender for remission of the payment of costs 
or of any unpaid portion. If it appears to the satisfaction of the 
sentencing court that payment of the amount due will impose manifest 
hardship on the defendant or the defendant's immediate family, the 
sentencing court may remit all or part of the amount due in costs, 
modify the method of payment under RCW 10.01.170, or convert the 
unpaid costs to community restitution hours, if the jurisdiction 
operates a community restitution program, at the rate of no less than 
the state minimum wage established in RCW 49.46.020 for each hour of 
community restitution. Manifest hardship exists where the defendant or 
juvenile offender is indigent as defined in RCW 10.101.010(3) (a) 
through (c).

(5) The parents or another person legally obligated to support a 
juvenile offender who has been ordered to pay appellate costs and who 
is not in contumacious default in the payment may at any time petition 
the court that sentenced the juvenile offender for remission of the 
payment of costs or of any unpaid portion. If it appears to the 
satisfaction of the sentencing court that payment of the amount due 
will impose manifest hardship on the parents or another person legally 
obligated to support a juvenile offender or on their immediate 
families, the sentencing court may remit all or part of the amount due 
in costs, or may modify the method of payment.  [2018 c 269 § 12; 2015 
c 265 § 22; 1995 c 275 § 3.]

Construction—2018 c 269: See note following RCW 10.82.090.
Finding—Intent—2015 c 265: See note following RCW 13.50.010.
Finding—Severability—1995 c 275: See notes following RCW 

10.73.150.
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require an adult offender convicted of an offense to pay appellate 
costs.

(2) Appellate costs are limited to expenses specifically incurred 
by the state in prosecuting or defending an appeal or collateral 
attack from a criminal conviction. Appellate costs shall not include 
expenditures to maintain and operate government agencies that must be 
made irrespective of specific violations of the law. Expenses incurred 
for producing a verbatim report of proceedings and clerk's papers may 
be included in costs the court may require a convicted defendant to 
pay.

(3) Costs, including recoupment of fees for court-appointed 
counsel, shall be requested in accordance with the procedures 
contained in Title 14 of the rules of appellate procedure and in Title 
9 of the rules for appeal of decisions of courts of limited 
jurisdiction. An award of costs shall become part of the trial court 
judgment and sentence.

(4) A defendant who has been sentenced to pay costs and who has 
not willfully failed to pay the obligation, as described in RCW 
9.94A.6333, 9.94B.040, and 10.01.180, may at any time petition the 
court that sentenced the defendant or juvenile offender for remission 
of the payment of costs or of any unpaid portion. If it appears to the 
satisfaction of the sentencing court that payment of the amount due 
will impose manifest hardship on the defendant or the defendant's 
immediate family, the sentencing court may remit all or part of the 
amount due in costs, modify the method of payment under RCW 10.01.170, 
or convert the unpaid costs to community restitution hours, if the 
jurisdiction operates a community restitution program, at the rate of 
no less than the state minimum wage established in RCW 49.46.020 for 
each hour of community restitution. Manifest hardship exists where the 
defendant or juvenile offender is indigent as defined in RCW 
10.01.160(3).

(5) The parents or another person legally obligated to support a 
juvenile offender who has been ordered to pay appellate costs and who 
is not in contumacious default in the payment may at any time petition 
the court that sentenced the juvenile offender for remission of the 
payment of costs or of any unpaid portion. If it appears to the 
satisfaction of the sentencing court that payment of the amount due 
will impose manifest hardship on the parents or another person legally 
obligated to support a juvenile offender or on their immediate 
families, the sentencing court may remit all or part of the amount due 
in costs, or may modify the method of payment.  [2022 c 260 § 10; 2018 
c 269 § 12; 2015 c 265 § 22; 1995 c 275 § 3.]

Construction—Effective date—2022 c 260: See notes following RCW 
3.66.120.

Construction—2018 c 269: See note following RCW 10.82.090.
Finding—Intent—2015 c 265: See note following RCW 13.50.010.
Finding—Severability—1995 c 275: See notes following RCW 

10.73.150.
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